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 The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council
	Chairman
	Graham Easton
	31 High Street, Selkirk, TD7 4BZ
	01750 722744

	Vice-Chairman
	Ian King
	4 Russell Place, Selkirk, TD7 4NF
	01750 722327

	Hon. Secretary
	Alistair Pattullo
	12 Victoria Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 5DE
	01750 721697

	Hon. Treasurer
	Tom Combe
	68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
	01750 720921


Minutes of the 37th Annual General Meeting of

the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council

held on Monday 11th November, 2013 in the Committee Room, 
Victoria Hall, Selkirk.

1. Present: Community Councillors Graham Easton (Chair), Tom Combe, , Ian King, Alisdaire Lockhart, Alistair Pattullo, N Wirsten. 
SBC Councillors: Michelle Ballantyne, Vicky Davidson, Gordon Edgar

     Also in attendance: Susan Edington (Haining Trust), 1 member of the Press, 6 members of     the public.
Chairman Graham Easton welcomed the public, and reminded those present that all comments should be addressed through the Chair, and that all recording devices should be switched off. He also pointed out that Data Protection law requires members of the public (MOTP) to be referred to anonymously in the Minute unless they indicate otherwise.
2.
Apologies were received from Community Councillor Caroline Cruickshank and PC R Brown
3.
The Minutes of the 36th Annual General Meeting of the Council, held on 12th November, 2012 were approved, proposed by T Combe, seconded by I King.

4.
Chairman’s Report: Chairman Graham Easton presented the following report:

It seem hard to believe that I have come to the end of my official reign as Chair of the The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council, it is two years that have passed very quickly. I remember accepting the role with some trepidation, very aware of the importance of the position especially having only spent two years as a councillor prior to the appointment.

However the experience has been positive, rewarding and I have discovered new skills while refreshing some of the older ones that I have honed over the years dealing with different people in different circumstances. Throughout my time in office I have been wholeheartedly supported by my fellow councillors at local level, and by our represented SBC councillors. Advice is free and I am only too willing to take up any offer that may help!

Looking back over the last 12 months in particular, I can record we have had 11 Community Council meetings where a variety of topics and issues have been discussed and debated and while the Community Council can take no credit for the development and delivery of many of the ongoing community based projects which do happen in Selkirk, I like to think we, as a council, have supported most of them which in turn have enhanced the town and the surrounding area. 

The Community Council has represented or supported, and will continue to represent or support the many hardworking groups which include:

· Evening study classes 

· Selkirk Hill Management Group

· A7 Action Group

· Scott’s Selkirk

· Plattling Twinning Group

· Selkirk Christmas Lights

· Selkirk Regeneration Company

· The Haining Trust

· The Pringle Play Park project

· The Bannerfield Play Park project

· The Flodden 500 Association

· The Selkirk Chamber of Trade – Pop up Shops & Hanging Baskets

· The Selkirk Common Riding Trust and the various Casting Associations

· The Selkirk CARS project

· Selkirk Fairtrade

All these groups are working to benefit the community of Selkirk.

In addition, 2013 saw the following events take place:

· The Flodden 500 commemorations and opening of garden

· The Tilting Festival

· The Mountain Bike Marathon

· A stage of the Tour of Britain cycle event

· The 2013 YES Festival 

On a more negative note it has been well recorded that the proposed loss of Public Counter service at Selkirk Police station combined with the planned withdrawal of Police Scotland Traffic Wardens over the coming months has been a cause of concern to all who live and work in the area. The consultation process has been completed and assurance has been given by our local Police commander that the service we receive from them will not alter significantly. I think this is a continuation of the erosion of public services that will continue to evolve over the next few years as financial restraints lead to reduced services in this, and other, public bodies and we must be prepared to adjust accordingly.

June saw the Community Council elections where unfortunately a few of the longest serving members decided to stand down after serving lengthy periods with us, I include David Bethune, Dr Lindsay Neill, John Munro, Jim Gibson, Bob Kerr and Wilma Gunn in this group and once again I will take this opportunity to thank them for their accumulated years of dedicated service to the Community Council.

The elections did not see a huge response of public interest in aspiring members of our local community in becoming elected councillors, as a result we now have a much-reduced membership who are attempting to fulfil all the duties and responsibilities that nearly twice as many did prior to election time. This has proved to be a difficult task and we have to look at ways of encouraging members of the public to step up to the mark and get involved.

At this point can I give my thanks to all the current elected members especially Alistair Pattullo, Tom Combe and Ian King for their hard work and support while carrying out their respective office bearer roles.

2014 of course brings with it the Independence Referendum and at this time it is unknown what changes to local Community Councils will occur if Scotland decides to be independent. Whatever happens at Holyrood we must ensure that as a Community Council we still must be seen to be truly representative of the people of this Royal and Ancient Burgh and the surrounding area.

I leave you in good spirits and ever hopeful for the future. 

5.
Treasurer’s Report: Hon. Treasurer T. Combe reported on the Community Council finances and the continued success of Evening Study Groups.
6.
Appointment of Office-Bearers:   

a) Chairman: Graham Easton having served 2 years as Chairman stood down. There being no nominees for the post of Chair the position remains vacant. A discussion followed and it was proposed that the Constitution be amended to allow the  Chairperson to stand for 2 consecutive terms of 4 years. Secretary to convene a meeting to discuss amendments.
b) Vice-Chairman: Graham Easton
Proposed – A Pattullo
Seconded — T Combe
Elected unopposed.

c) Hon. Treasurer: Tom Combe 

Proposed — Ian King

Seconded — A Lockhart 

Elected unopposed.
d) Hon. Secretary: Alistair Pattullo
Proposed — Graham Easton

Seconded — I King
Elected unopposed.   

e) Hon. Auditor: Viv Ross

Proposed - Graham Easton

Seconded – Tom Combe

7.
Appointments to other roles:

a) Planning Spokesperson: Ian King
Proposed — Graham Easton 

Seconded — Tom Combe

Elected unopposed.

b) Evening Study Class Organiser: Tom Combe
Proposed — A Pattullo
Seconded — I King
Elected unopposed.

8.
Appointments to sub-group:

a) Selkirk Hill Management Group:
Graham Easton, Ian King, Caroline Cruickshank (in absentia)
9.
Appointments to associated group:

a) Plattling Twinning Group
Ex-Councillors John Munro, Lindsay Neil had intimated that they would keep the CC appraised of PTG activities.
10.     Appointments to outside bodies:

a) Selkirk Sessions – A Pattullo, T Combe
b) Scott’s Selkirk – G Easton, T Combe

c) Chamber of Trade – T Combe, A Lockhart
d) Argus House Committee — N Wirsten
e) A7 Action Group — Ian King, Graham Easton

f) Scottish Borders Housing Association — In abeyance
g) Selkirk High School Partnership – Tom Combe

h) Eildon Area Forum - Graham Easton

There being no other business, the meeting concluded at 7.24pm

Adoption of minutes:

Proposed:  ………………………                   Seconded:  ……………………..

Signed:  ………………………….  (chairman)             Date:   …………………

All communications should be addressed to the secretary at the above address 

